Information Security Oversight Olffice

National Archives and Records Administration

700 Pennsyhvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20408-0001

FEB 2 3 2006

Mr, Matthew Aid

¢/o The Mational Security Archive
The George Washungton University
Gelman Library, Suite 701

2130 H Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20037

Dear Mr, Aid;

Thank you for you letter of February 17, 2006, in which you and others reported vour concerns
and recommendations regarding agency classification activity which has resulted in a number of
historical documents being withdrawn from the open shelves at the National Archives and
Records Administration (NARA). Pursuant to my responsibilities under section 5.2(b)}6) of
Executive Order 12958, as amended, 1 fully intend to pursue the issues identified in your letter.

You can be assured that several weeks ago, [ initiated an audit of this activity based upon
concems you expressed in carlier correspondence to NARA as well as the exemplars vou
recently provided others and me. T anticipate that this audit will be completed within the next
60 days at which time we will publicly announce the results,

[n the meantime, 1 look forward to consulting with you and vour colleagues during the course of
this audit in arder to gain the full benefit of your insights, In addition, | would be most interested
in receiving copics of any other exemplars of withdrawn documents you or vour colleagues may
have m order to ensure the most exhaustive review possible,

Please feel Irec to contact me at (202) 357-5250).

Sincerely,



